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27 October 2022 
 

Attention: Adjoining Occupier 

RE: Notification of Proposed Activity  
 The Children’s Hospital at Westmead (CHW) 

Interactive Piece of Playground Equipment for the Multistorey Car Park Sensory Playground 
 

To whom it may concern,  

Health Infrastructure is proposing to install a sensory playground adjacent to the Multi Storey Carpark at The 
Children’s Hospital Westmead, located at the corner of Hawkesbury Road and Hainsworth Street, Westmead 2145 
(Lot 101 DP 1119583). 
 
One item of proposed play equipment (the “Inclusive Spinner”) cannot constitute Exempt Development given its 
proposed height. However, we are required to assess its likely impacts in accordance with Part 5 of the 
Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979. In accordance with Section 2.62 of the State Environmental 
Planning Policy (Transport and Infrastructure) 2021, we are notifying adjoining occupiers of our intention to carry 
out the activity and ask that you provide any comments on the proposal within 21 days from the date of this letter. 
These comments will then be considered in our assessment of the proposed activity.  

For your information, a proposed set out plan, equipment plan, and sensory items plan of the proposed sensory 
playground are appended. The Inclusive Spinner is marked as “2” on the equipment plan. A data sheet of the 
Inclusive Spinner is also appended. 
 
If you wish to comment on the proposal, please provide your feedback to Hossein Bidgoli at 
hossein.bidgoli@health.nsw.gov.au or Health Infrastructure, Attention: Hossein Bidgoli, PO Box 1060, North 
Sydney, 2059.  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Hossein Bidgoli 

Project Director 

 


